

November 14, 2014

Douglas Hughes

Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center

Home & Community Care

One Veterans Drive, Bldg. 77

Minneapolis, MN 55417

 RE: Home Care Concerns from Providers

Dear Mr. Hughes:

This letter is in response to feedback that the Minnesota Home Care Association (MHCA) has received over the last year. As always, we have appreciated our working relationship with the Minneapolis VA and moving forward we would like to continue to have an open dialogue about provider concerns. Below is a list of topics that we would like you to address, so that we may better educate our membership on your expectations.

A. Providers find the yearly agreement renewal to be inconsistent from one provider to the next specifically related to questions concerning the CASPER data.

· Is there a set expectation for all providers?  If so, what does this look like?  If not, how should we educate providers so they are giving you consistent information?
B. Providers have expressed that agencies have been put “on hold” without a written notification or appeal process.

· Are there standard criteria or a policy that exists that we could give to providers so they know how, why and when they could be placed on hold?

· Is there an appeal process?  If yes, how can we educate providers on this process?
C. Providers would like the opportunity to respond to veteran complaints when they occur.
· Is there a formal process from the Minneapolis VA for providers to respond to veteran complaints in writing?  If so, what does this look like?

We would appreciate an opportunity to have a face-to-face meeting with you and your team about our providers concerns. We would be happy to include, an MHCA  board member and a provider to open the dialogue to future solutions. We would like to have this meeting prior to the holidays, if possible.
Thank you for your future time in this matter. Please feel free to call me at 651-635-0038 or email me at kmesserli@mnhomecare.org  to coordinate a time.

Sincerely,

Kathy Messerli

Executive Director


